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. Minimum wage increase for the Retail 
Industry 

. Differential pay rates for 20 year olds based 
on length of service. 

. Other changes to the Retail Award 

. Other changes which may affect retailers 

MINIMUM WAGE INCREASE 

The minimum wage for employees covered by the 
General Retail Industry Award has increased by 3%. This 
is in line with most other increases. Employees must be 
paid at least the minimum wage under the Award from 
the pay period commencing 1 July 2014. 

DIFFERENT PAY RATES FOR 20 YEAR OLDS 

20 year olds are considered “junior” employees under the 
Award and previously, were entitled to at least 90% of the 
applicable minimum wage rate. 

However, effective 1 July 2014, the minimum rate that 20 
year old employees are to be paid is dependent upon 
how long they have been employed by the employer. 

If a 20 year old employee has been employed by the 
employer for 6 months or less, then they will continue to 
be entitled to at least 90% of the applicable minimum 
wage rate. 

If a 20 year old employee has been employed by the 
employer for more than 6 months, then they must be paid 
at least 95% of the applicable minimum wage rate. 

This distinction will increase on 1 July 2015 where 
employees aged 20 years who have been employed by 
the employer for more than 6 months must be paid at 
least the equivalent of the applicable minimum wage rate. 

This difference in pay rates depending upon the period of 
employment is applicable only to 20 year old employees. 

OTHER CHANGES TO THE AWARD 

Meal allowances in the event of an employee being 
required to work more than one hour of overtime have 
also increased.  

OTHER CHANGES WHICH MAY AFFECT RETAILERS 

The Superannuation Guarantee has increased from 
9.25% to 9.5% also effective 1 July 2014. Employers who 
pay their employees’ salary as a package will need to 
decide whether the additional 0.25% is absorbed by the 
employee as part of their package, or whether the 
employee’s package will be increased by 0.25%.
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ClarkeKann is a commercial law firm with offices in Brisbane and Sydney. Our expertise covers commercial & corporate transactions, employment & IR, financial services, 
litigation, risk management and insolvency, property transactions and resources projects, across a range of industries. For a full list of our legal services, please visit our 
website at www.clarkekann.com.au. To update your contact details or unsubscribe to any of our publications, email us at ck@clarkekann.com.au.  

This bulletin is produced as general information in summary for clients and subscribers and should not be relied upon as a substitute for detailed legal advice or as a basis for 
formulating business or other decisions. ClarkeKann asserts copyright over the contents of this document. This bulletin is produced by ClarkeKann. It is intended to provide 
general information in summary form on legal topics, current at the time of publication. The contents do not constitute legal advice and should not be relied upon as such. 
Formal legal advice should be sought in particular matters. Liability limited by a scheme approved under professional standards legislation. 
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